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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
New York Regional Office 
26 Federal Plaza, Room 37-100 
New York, NY 10278 
 
DIVISION OF MEDICAID & CHILDREN’S HEALTH OPERATIONS 
DMCHO: ZYM: SPA-NY-17-0008-Approval Letter 
 
 
May 17, 2018                                                     
 
 
Donna Frescatore  
Medicaid Director   
Office of Health Insurance Programs  
NYS Department of Health     
Corning Tower (OCP-1211)   
Albany, NY 12237 
 
RE:  Title XIX State Plan Amendment (SPA), Transmittal # NY 17-0008 
 
Dear Ms. Frescatore: 
 
We have reviewed the proposed New York State Plan Amendment 17-0008, which was submitted to 
the New York Regional Office on November 18, 2016.  This SPA was submitted based on enacted 
legislation to list a payment increase to minimum wages for Assisted Living Programs (ALPS) 
program sufficient enough to enlist enough providers for care. 
 
Based on the information provided, the Medicaid State Plan Amendment 17-0008 was approved 
on May 17, 2018.  The approved effective date of this amendment is January 1, 2017.  We are 
enclosing the approved HCFA-179 inclusive of the pen and ink changes provided by New York 
on May 15, 2018 with the official request for additional information response and the approved 
plan pages. 
 
If you have any additional questions or need further assistance, please contact Yvette Moore at 
(646) 694-0915 or Yvette.Moore@cms.hhs.gov.   
 
Sincerely, 

Michael Melendez, LMSW 
Associate Regional Administrator 
Division of Medicaid & Children’s Health Operations      
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